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From: KnowWho Auto Mailer <automail@knowwho.com>

Sent: Thursday, September 22, 2016 1:47 PM

To: Haley, Nikki

Subject: State Created Retirement Plan

Dear Gov. Nikki R. Haley,  

 

I am not in favor establishing a retirement savings plan for private-sector employees within the state. 

 

As a business owner, this legislation will affect me in the following ways: 

 

A noble idea, but just one more non-reimbused administrative cost. The IRA plans currently available should be 

sufficient for any private sector employee. 

 

A SIMPLE IRA allows up to $6,000 per year.  

We don't need another government program!! 

 

Bruce Dodds  

 

Sincerely,  

 

Mr. Bruce Dodds  

134 Transit Dr  

Greenville, SC 29607-  

bruce@alltransparts.com  

(864) 297-9913 


